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	ADA MICHIGAN
Meeting Minutes

April 23, 2013


Present: Vickey Argo, Salli Christenson, Monica Del Castillo, Rod DesJardins; Paul Ecklund, Carolyn Grawi (by phone), Curt Hansen, Debbie Wilson, Dan Cooper, Peter Berg (by phone)
Absent: Dick Baker, Kathleen Johnston-Calati, Lucia Rios, Linda Williams
Guests: Sharon Ellis, State of Michigan ADA Compliance Director; Susan Nordyke, State of Michigan; Troy Scott, Michigan Supreme Court Human Resources Director; Jodi Kreschmer, Ann Arbor Center for Independent Living intern (by phone); Matthew Ragon, Ann Arbor Center for Independent Living intern (by phone)
Welcome and Introductions
Rod DesJardins introduced himself as the newest member of the committee.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the January 22, 2013, meeting were approved.

Regional Report
Peter Berg from the Great Lakes ADA Center gave the report:
Peter requested an updated ADA Michigan member list.  Dan will send the list to the committee members.

Carolyn requested a Word version of the ADA Q&A from Peter.

A representative from the Dept. of Justice will be talking about e-readers in the next ADA Audio Conference session in May.  Details will be coming soon.  The June session will be about service animals.  The August session will focus on post-secondary athletic opportunities for people with disabilities.

The May 2013 AccessibilityOnline session will address “Accessible Elevators and Platform Lifts” and feature Jim Pecht of the U.S. Access Board and Brian Black from BDBlack and Associates.  The session is scheduled for May 2 and registration is available online at www.accessibilityonline.org.
The May 2013 ADA Legal Webinar Series will focus on the hospitality industry.  The featured speaker will be Barry Taylor from Equip for Equality, the protection and advocacy center in Illinois.  Registration is available online at www.ada-audio.org by selecting “ADA Legal Webinar Series.”

The May 2013 Accessible Technology Webinar Series will focus on Accessibility using WordPress.  This session will feature Joseph Dolson from WordPress.  Registration for this session is available at www.ada-audio.org by selecting “Accessible Technology Webinar Series.”  

The Great Lakes ADA Center in collaboration with the ADA National Network hosted a session of the Emergency Preparedness Webinar Series addressing Evacuation from High Rise Buildings on April 10.  This session was well attended, and there were many factions of the industry represented, including advocates, emergency responders, manufacturing companies and state and local government.  The session was recorded and can be accessed online at www.adaconferences.org/Emergency/Archives.
The ADA National Network has posted “The Americans with Disabilities Act: Questions and Answers” at https://adata.org/FAQbooklet.  This document is based on the U.S. Department of Justice (DOJ) and U.S. Equal Employment Opportunity Commission’s (EEOC) original booklet and reflects the changes in DOJ and EEOC regulations.  The Great Lakes ADA Center is in the process of having limited copies printed.  The Center will be sending copies to the state affiliates.

The ADA Case Law Database continues to be updated to include new Title I, II and III cases.  An ADA Case Law Digest which highlights recent cases has also been added.  If you are not familiar with this searchable resource of major ADA litigation, please check it out.  Go to www.adacaselaw.org to sign up for a free account.  

The Center provided 12 scholarships to cover the cost of registration ($600) to attend the 2013 National ADA Symposium, which is scheduled for May 13-15, 2013, in San Antonio, Texas.  Applications came in from across our region and unfortunately there were more requests than there were funds to support.  Priority was given to individuals who had not attended in the past in order to increase exposure to the event and build more capacity in our communities.  The early registration period has passed, so registration is now $700 (versus $600).  Many sessions are already full.  It is anticipated that there will be over 600 people attending the Symposium from across the country this year.  Several speakers are from our region, and we will be well represented in the Southwest in May.  Plans for the 2014 National ADA Symposium are already underway, so if you were not able to attend this year, please give some thought to attending next year.  It is a great networking and learning opportunity.  More information about the symposium is available online at www.adasymposium.org.
The Great Lakes ADA Center has entered into agreements for some additional educational programs which will be launched in coming months.  The first is a collaboration with the U.S. Business Leadership Network to sponsor five webinar sessions covering a variety of disability related issues over the coming months, and the second is a collaboration with the Smithsonian Institution, John F. Kennedy Center and the National Center on Accessibility to offer a series of webinar session focused on the arts and recreation access for people with disabilities.  More information and details will follow.

The U.S. Department of Education issued new guidelines for elementary and secondary schools related to their treatment of disabled athletes.  The department advised schools to make “reasonable modifications” to accommodate certain students, as long as those changes do not fundamentally alter the way sports are played.  A copy of this guidance is available online at www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/ocr/letters/colleague-201301-504.html.  The Great Lakes ADA Center addressed this topic in the April 16 ADA Audio Conference Session.  This session was recorded and can be reviewed on the website at www.ada-audio.org by selecting “ADA Audio Conference Series” and from there selecting “Archives.”

The U.S. Department of Justice published stories from individuals who have been impacted by the implementation of Olmsted policies across the country.   The stories can be viewed on their website at  www.ada.gov/olmstead/olmstead_about.htm.
The Job Accommodation Network (JAN) announced two additional means of contacting them for assistance with employment related questions.  They have added Skype and texting options.  Text JAN at (304) 216-8189. Skype JAN at janconsultants. 

The Obama administration has had several resignations in key disability policy areas over the past few weeks.  Kareem Dale, Special White House Advisor, resigned on January 28 and Jonathan Young, Chairperson of the National Council on Disability, left on February 1.  In addition to these positions, Henry Claypool left the position of Director of the Office on Disability within HHS in mid-January.  There is no specific information forthcoming regarding replacements for these positions at this time.
If you have not already sign up for the Great Lakes ADA Center listserv, you can do so on the website.
Old and New Business

Carolyn said the Ann Arbor CIL has completed its disability awareness workshops at schools in Ann Arbor.
Paul discussed doing training(s) around the theme of there being no grandfather clause in the ADA.  Curt mentioned he had spoken with Robin Jones, and she was concerned about the target office.  Sharon Ellis recommended working with organizations such as the Michigan Municipal League, Michigan Township Association and Michigan Association of Counties.  Monica suggested doing podcasts.  Peter recommended providing education credits.  Paul spoke about offering separate options for city staff and building code inspectors.  Curt said he was told by Robin that the Access Board does not charge fees, but they want to present to large groups and need all travel costs covered.  Dan said it may be necessary to do an event in the next fiscal year (after September) when more funds would be available.  It was agreed that 4-5 months was a good time frame for planning an event.  Paul, Curt, Rod and Vickey agreed to be on a sub-committee.  Carolyn also appeared interested but was unable to confirm as she had to leave the meeting early.  Monica suggested Lansing Community College as a potential destination in mid-autumn.
Dan said Paul quickly put together a very good letter to send to the DNR regarding its trail plan.  It went out in January.  Dan will send the letter out to the committee.

Dan said that UCP of Metropolitan Detroit will be holding its ADA training for employers that is being funded by the committee on May 1 in Lathrup Village.  Dan will be attending the event.

Paul spoke about Disability Network Southwest Michigan’s hotel project that the committee provided funding for in last fiscal year’s budget.  He also brought materials that were used.  Training regarding room and reservation/check-in accessibility for staff at three hotels in southwest Michigan were held.  Two of the trainings were held in Kalamazoo and one in St. Joseph.  He mentioned that they were turned down by many hotels, quite possibly because it coincided with the swimming pool issue.
Paul stated that Disability Network Southwest Michigan’s emergency website project is moving ahead as scheduled.  They are currently gathering information and interviewing people with disabilities.  

Announcements
Jodi Kreschmer said the Ann Arbor CIL is partnering with the Red Cross to make their building an emergency center.

Salli said the WIPA program is returning, but she is no longer working in that area.

Sharon Ellis said she is getting around the state and will be attending a Hearing Loss Association conference.  She is also working on putting together an I.T. ADA team.

Paul said he will be finishing the ADA coordinators training when he attends the National ADA Symposium in May as a result of funds being provided the the committee.

Budget
Dan provided the budget report for February.  There were no questions.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on the regularly scheduled date of July 23, 2013, at 11:00 AM at the MPAS office in Lansing.
